

Circular No.: 026/24

26 September, 2024

Dear Valued Members,

Updates of the Club's Outdoor Swimming Pool Maintenance Project

The Club would like to inform that the project is currently 85% complete. The subsequent phase of the final laying and defect touchup works will follow. To ensure member safety and compliance with swimming pool regulations, a comprehensive testing of the pool systems and water quality inspections will be conducted upon completion of the project. As these procedures require a certain amount of time, it is anticipated that the contractors will only finish their work by late October or early November this year. Therefore, the Outdoor Swimming Pool will be reopened within November.

During the construction period, delays have arisen due to various factors and mismanagement on the part of the contractor. The Club will hold the contractor accountable according to the terms of the construction contract and the advice of professional consultants.

The Club is acutely aware of the members' concerns regarding the progress of the Outdoor Swimming Pool maintenance project and the anticipated reopening date. Should there be any further updates, we will promptly post on notice board located outside the Club's Reading Lounge at G/F for members' perusal. Additionally, members may also visit the Club's official website and social media platforms to obtain the latest information regarding the project.

The Club would like to express its sincere gratitude to all members for their patience and understanding throughout the Outdoor Swimming Pool maintenance project.

Should you have any inquiries, please do not hesitate to contact us at 2397 4311 at your convenience.

Thank you!

Management Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club

